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+ OFFICIAL MINUTES OF TUALATIN CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION FOR JULY 
~ 11.2011 
~ 

Present: Mayor Lou Ogden, Councilor Monique Beikman, Councilor Wade Brooksby 
(arrived at 5:26 p.m.), Councilor Frank Bubenik, Councilor-elect Nancy Grimes, 
Councilor Joelle Davis, Councilor Ed Truax 

Staff Present: City Manager Sherilyn Lombos, City Attorney Brenda Braden, City Engineer 
Mike McKillip, Police Chief Kent Barker, Operations Director Dan Boss, 
Community Development Director Alice Rouyer, Community Services Director 
Paul Hennon, Finance Director Don Hudson, Planning Manager Aquilla 
Hurd-Ravich, Development Manager Eric Underwood, Assistant to the City 
Manager Sara Singer, Senior Planner William Harper, Maintenance Services 
Division Manager Clayton Reynolds, Executive Assistant Maureen Smith 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Ogden called the work session to order at 5:02 p.m. 

2. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 

A. Regional Parks, Trails & Natural Areas - Discussion on this item was not held. 

B. Police Contract with the City of Durham 

This item was moved to this portion of the agenda for discussion. 

Police Chief Kent Barker gave a PowerPoint presentation and background on the 
contract the Police Department has with the City of Durham and what services the 
department provides. Currently, Durham pays the cost of one mid-range police 
officer. Options were reviewed - Option 1, stop providing police services to 
Durham and they contract with another agency, which still requires Tualatin to be 
dispatched to Priority One calls (if closest available unit) and provide backup; 
Option 2, Durham pays for one full-time top-step officer; and Option 3 is a model 
used by Newberg/Dundee reviewed with Council a few years back that uses a 
formula based on percentage of service calls. Council reviewed what would be 
reasonable, and Chief Barker mentioned other options that could be considered 
would be a property tax rate, or to go back to charging at an hourly rate, which is 
not preferred by staff. 

Next steps for Council to consider were then reviewed. Discussion followed. 
Councilor Truax noted this has beenvv an issue for him since he's been on Council 
and does not want to subsidize Durham, butttt recognized it may take a few budget 
cycles to get to an acceptable contract amount. Staffing levels and levels of 
service were discussed. Chief Barker said his recommendation is to go with the 
Newberg-Dundee model. Discussion followed. Council directed that staff negotiate 
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